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Shadow- Plymouth Local Care Partnership 
“Together for Plymouth” 

Update Report February 2021 
 
General 
 
This report provides an update on establishing the Shadow Local Care Partnership as Devon 
moves towards becoming an Integrated Care System from April 2021. 
 

Governance 
 
The Together for Plymouth Executive Board has now been established and is meeting monthly. 
The Board has executive representation from: 

 Devon CCG  
 Livewell Southwest  

 Plymouth City Council  
 Primary Care Network Representation  
 University Hospital Plymouth 

 
It has been agreed that Tracey Lee and Ann James will respectively be Chair and vice-Chair of the 
Executive Board and they will rotate roles on a six monthly basis. As part of the governance 
arrangements the Executive Group will report back to the Health and Wellbeing Board on a 
quarterly basis. 
 
In order to support the development of the Local Care Partnership a Delivery Group has now also 
been established with the first meeting held in February. The group has wider representation and 
includes both statutory agencies, the voluntary and community sector and Healthwatch. The aim 
of the group is to: 
 

• Provide system leadership and coordination across the LCP 
• Oversee the development of an integrated work programme to deliver the greatest health 

outcomes, social benefit and financial value for our local population 
• Monitor and drive delivery of the system work programme. 

 

Work Programme Update 
 
A number of initial priorities were set down by the LCP Executive Group during July 2020 
(Appendix One). Recently much of the Health and Care System’s time and resources have been 
rightly focussed on responding to the pandemic and the National Lockdown. This has meant that 
progress on developing the LCP has been less rapid than originally planned. However progress is 
continuing to be made with some key pieces of work either completed or underway.   
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Devon Clinical Commissioning Group has led on the completion of a Locality Profile that sets down 
our population needs, the current provider landscape and our emerging local commissioning 
priorities. In addition an overview of current health and wellbeing estates priorities and associated 
projects has been completed. Both these documents will form key planning documents for the 
Local Care Partnership going forward. 
 
In terms of progress against priorities, achievements have included: 
 

 Development of the Homelessness Prevention Plan-which aims to build on the success 

of “Everyone In”  

 Development of the Community Mental Health Framework across Devon. 

 Supporting discharge arrangements through the provision of additional Care Hotel Beds 

and additional Home First capacity.  

 Supporting Care Homes through a multi-agency response to infection, prevention and 

control. 

 Continuation of support for the Primary Care Hot Hub for the remainder of the year. 

 

Next Steps 
 
As we again move out of response towards recovery, during the next quarter a review of the LCP 
priorities will be undertaken and a new programme of works developed. Running alongside this 
will be a Locality Performance Scorecard to track impact and outcomes. 
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Appendix One 

 
Local Priorities (2020) 
 
The Plymouth Plan remains the City’s overarching Strategic Plan setting the vision, ambition and 
our direction until 2034. These priorities align to this plan and represent the Local Care 
Partnerships first tranche of priorities emerging from our COVID-19 response phase towards reset 
and restoration. They will form the focus of our joint endeavor whilst we develop our wider 
framework for tackling inequalities. 
 

1. Building on Caring for Plymouth develop a single front door for care and support 

2. Develop enhanced support for care homes 

3. Strengthening out of hospital care through the Integrated Care Model with a focus on: 

a. Admissions Avoidance- provision of additional multi-disciplinary community crisis 

response to provide wraparound support for individuals in crisis. 

b. Improved access to step down provision to support hospital discharge arrangements 

including provision of additional beds with on-site therapy offer 

c. Further development of placed based Mental Health Support aligned to community 

multi-disciplinary offer wrapped around individual PCN’s and supported by the 

voluntary sector. 

4. Ensuring homeless people are housed in appropriate accommodation, have their needs 

fully met and as few people return to the streets as possible. 

5. Working with Primary Care to build on learning from “Hot Hub” approach to ensure 

sustainable multi-disciplinary provision for COVID and non COVID residents.  

6. Collectively and pro-actively support the City’s Resurgam Programme, with a specific focus 

on the Health and Care Sector Plan, Skills, Building Plymouth, Spend-4-Plymouth and City 

Centre Renaissance. 

7. Locally support a number of enabling programmes such as digital, workforce and 

infrastructure and estates. An initial priority in relation to estates will be seeking to maximise 

the HIP2 and One Public Estate Programmes to facilitate service change and develop new 

opportunities. 

 


